
 
E X P E R I E N C E  Y O U R  A M E R I C A  

The National Park Service cares for special places saved by the American people so that all may experience our heritage. 

 

IN REPLY REFER TO: I.A.2 

 

 

October 31, 2017 
 

 

Dear Park Constituent, 
 

 

Zion National Park (ZION) announces the signing of the Bighorn Sheep Management Finding of 

No Significant Impact (FONSI). The FONSI records the decision of the National Park Service 

(NPS) to partner with the Utah Division of Wildlife Resources (UDWR) to manage the ZION 

desert bighorn sheep (DBHS) population as a healthy herd and as part of a larger 

metapopulation. Decreasing the risk of disease transmission through population assessment, 

density reduction, and capture activities, will provide healthy DBHS to supplement diminishing 

populations within the species’ historic range, and protect the opportunity for current park 

visitors and future generations to enjoy wild DBHS in their native habitat. This action is 

described as Alternative B in the Environmental Assessment (EA) released for public review in 

October 2017. The FONSI, EA, and Errata documents are available on the NPS Planning, 

Environment & Public Comment (PEPC) website at: https://parkplanning.nps.gov/zion. 

The public scoping period for the Bighorn Sheep Management EA occurred from February 13, 

2014 to March 19, 2014. Nineteen (19) scoping comments were received and considered by park 

management. The EA was release for public review on August 25, 2017 and the NPS accepted 

comments through September 25, 2017. Sixty-seven (67) review comments were received. All 

comments on the EA were reviewed by park management and were considered in the 

development of the FONSI and Errata documents.  

Requests for digital or hardcopies of the FONSI, available on a limited basis, can be submitted 

to: Superintendent, Zion National Park ATTN: Bighorn Sheep Management FONSI, 1 Zion Park 

Blvd., State Route 9, Springdale, UT 84767; or by email at 

zion_group_project_compliance@nps.gov.   
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